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Greetings chapter 

members. It has been one heck 

of a ride this year with all the 

activities on Fort Novosel and 

surrounding wiregrass 

communities. I’m sorry we had to 

cancel our last dinner meeting 

due to the required number of 30 

attendees was not reached. The 

Landing has this policy in place to 

make it economical for them to 

support activities/functions to be 

somewhat profitable. With the 

cost of living, increases in 

consumer goods, and increased 

labor wages, the Landing is truly 

struggling to make ends meet. It 

is quite possible that the Landing 

may have to close if things do not 

improve. There is more to follow 

on this issue as the Garrison and 

Post leadership team make 

decisions on the way ahead on 

this very important matter. 

As usual, our chapter 

activities have mostly centered 

around supporting the US Army 

Warrant Officer Career College 

(USAWOCC) events. Our 

recruiting of Warrant Officer 

Candidates has been very good 

adding Basic Membership 

numbers for our association with 

usually two or three recruiting 

events each month (224 for Aug/

Sep). On 18 September 2024, 

WOCS Class 24-24 (second to 

last for FY23) graduates 1000 

hrs. at the Aviation Museum.  If 

you never been to one of their 

graduations, it’s a grand event 

and witness the appointment of 

the Army’s newest Warrant 

Officer One (WO1). The last class 

for this FY 24 (WOCS 24-25) will 

graduate Tuesday, 24 September 

2024. 

As a shout out to our 

membership, it is election time for 

our next Chapter President and 

Vice President. We will accept a 

new slate of chapter officers for 

next year. An announcement in 

December’s dinner meeting will 

include the installment of next 

year’s Chapter Leadership. If you 

had a chance to review our 

Treasurer’s report on our chapter 

website, you will notice we are 

doing very well so our funding for 

this year’s Holiday Food Donation 

for junior Soldiers thru Fort 

Novosel’s Army Community 

Service (ACS) and our annual 

donation to MOAA Nation for 

student scholarships will be fully 

funded which are some of the 

reasons we are awarded MOAA’s 

5-Star Level of Excellence 

streamer which I have been 

notified that we have been  

awarded it again. Thank you for 

everyone’s contributions to make 

our chapter one of the best (see 

President’s Message page 2)

Please make 
 to 

Susanne Bailey at  
(931) 237-1118.   

Cash or personal checks only!  
Persons not canceling their reservation by 

noon on Friday prior to the Dinner  
Meeting will be responsible to our  

Chapter Treasurer for full payment  
of the reserved meals. 
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Our chapter membership count is 
currently 121. It is noteworthy 

that 93 of our members are life members of 
National. 
 Not sure if you noticed but we have a 
new newsletter sponsor: Yancey Parker’s in 
Enterprise. We welcome them. They have 
been in Enterprise for many years and offer a 
fine selection of clothing and other items. 
Please consider them for your needs. 
 In the coming weeks I will be sending out 
notices for annual dues which are still only 
$12 a year. I would appreciate a prompt 
response. 
 There are 350,000 MOAA national 
members but only 15% belong to chapters 
and the average age of chapter members is 
75. There are many MOAA National members 
in this area that are not, for various reasons, 
members of our chapter. It is apparent that 
we need to get some of our younger 
members to join our chapter. The best 
recruiter is you. If you are reading this 
column, then you know how much MOAA has 
meant to the military community (including 
enlisted). Please be a strong advocate of 
MOAA and see if you can get your friends to 
join MOAA on the national and local level. 
 The national MOAA website is moaa.org 
and our chapter website is 
fortruckermoaa.org. Please check the chapter 
website from time-to-time as photos from 
our past dinners, minutes from our board 
meetings, and chapter finance reports are 
posted there. The phone number for MOAA 
National is 800-234-6622. If you would like to 
purchase a MOAA National life membership, 
it is better to do so by calling them direct and 
speaking with someone.  If you do that (vs 
doing so over the web), they will give you a 
10% discount, give you credit for your current 
premium membership (if applicable) and 
arrange payments over an extended period.  
 Remember to patronize the sponsors of 
our newsletter. They help to support the 
chapter and deserve our consideration.  

Membership Report 

by Othan Gilbert 

(President’s Message from page 1) (Above the Best) 

nationally and in the Alabama Council of Chapters (ALCOC). 

Our next chapter dinner meeting will be at the Landing 

on 19 October 2024, at 1800 hrs with dinner served at 1900 

hrs. We will have the pleasure of hosting Ms Shannon Smith 

from Congressman Moore’s office. Please make every effort to 

attend as I am sure there will be much discussion and 

direction our representatives are taking us during this very 

important national election for President of the United States 

and those in the House and Senate. Please get out the vote 

and make your choice at the polls for our country and our 

Great State of Alabama. 

As always, please take care of yourselves, your 

families, as well as prayers and well-wishes for our men and 
women who are deployed keeping us safe and secure. I wish 
all Chapter MOAA members, their families, retirees, and all 

veterans to always remember to live our lives by MOAA’s 
motto…Never Stop Serving. 

Member Spotlight—Faye Swinehart 

     Faye was born in 1950 in Ozark, AL.  She 

was raised in Elamville, AL, attended Barbour 

County High School, and graduated in 1968.  

She attended Wallace Community College 

during the period 1968-1970.  She met her future husband, 

Jack Swinehart, in 1970. Jack had been drafted in 1966 and 

was, at that time, a helicopter pilot who had trained at Fort 

Rucker, and had served in Viet-Nam as a pilot during 1969-

1970.  He was wounded during combat earning a purple heart.  

They were married at the Chapel of the Flags at Fort Rucker 

in 1972.   

     During his military service Jack earned an undergraduate 

degree and an MBA from Auburn.  While on active duty, Faye 

and Jack lived in Auburn, Fort Benning, Fort Rucker, 

Germany, and Fort Knox.  Jack also served in Korea while 

Faye remained in Ozark.  Jack retired in 1986 as a Major after 

20 years of active service and both moved to Fort Worth, TX 

where Jack worked for Bell Helicopter.  They returned to 

Ozark in 2001 where Faye currently lives.  After 43 years of 

marriage, Jack died in 2015. (He still had shrapnel in his face 

when he died.)  They have two sons: now 48 and 44 and one 

granddaughter.  Both sons are also graduates of Auburn.  The 

oldest son lives in New Mexico and serves as a civilian fight 

instructor after serving in the Air Force and retiring as a 

Major.  Her youngest son teaches English at various locations 

around the world and currently resides in Ozark.  

     Faye attends the Trinity Methodist Church in Ozark and is 

involved with various activities within the church.  In 

addition, she has faithfully served on our Board of Directors as 

our Surviving Spouse Affairs Officer for several years.  
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    A bipartisan bill is being released in the 
Senate by Senator Rubio Florida and 
Senator Ossoff Georgia.  The bill is called 
the Relocation Assistance for Military Families Act.  
The bill would require an in-depth review of relocation 
requirements and the assistance available to provide 
these requirements and the assistance available to 
meet these issues. 

    We spend a considerable amount of time each year 
talking about the failures of various entities in 
preparing, promoting, and implementing the Federal 
Budget.  This year has every sign that this will be the 
27th year our country has entered the new year 
without a completed budget process. 

    Some of the fallout from failure to complete the 
budget process including the following. 

    WASTED TAX DOLLARS. For instance, the 
continued resolution for 2019 cost DOD 19 billion 
dollars. 

    POOR EXAMPLE.  The members of the military for 
example are required to care for their equipment, 
their bodies and any entity of value to the best of 
their ability. 

    EROSION OF TRUST How do we form a sincere 
trust in an entity that can't figure a cost to operate 
and implement strategies to accomplish that 
operation. 

    SIMPLE SCHEDULING. Congress always finds a way 
to go into recess for the month of August.  Is it 
unreasonable to expect Congress to abide by their 
entire schedule which includes passing a full budget 
before October One each year.  It isn't t like they are 
caught off guard.  

    Congress is still working on funding the Star Act. 

From the beginning of our United States 
of America we have been honored to 
have leaders of patriotism that brought 

the honor of justice and peace to our country.  
From there our country has reached two hundred 
and forty eight years.  May we ever remember that 
honor must be the foundation of our country.   

     As we enter autumn let us enjoy the season of 
harvest with the beauty of autumn colors a glow 
with joy. 

    Be mindful of the turning of the leaves, the 
harvest of the bounty,  the most sacred of the 
holidays, the hunters return to the field, the getting 
in for the new school year, the return of the local, 
county and state festivals and fairs, the 
approaching elections.  May God's blessings be on 
us all and may God bless America. 

Retired Officer Wives Association 
(ROWA) by Mary Jane Collins 

Legislative Report  

by Ray Collins 

PAUL HARVEY’S LETTER TO HIS GRANDCHILDREN— “We tried so hard to make things better for our kids that we 
made them worse.  For my grandchildren, I’d like better.  I’d really like for them to know about hand me down clothes and 
homemade ice cream and leftover meat loaf sandwiches.  I really would.  I hope you learn humility by being humiliated, and 
that you learn honesty by being cheated.  I hope you learn to make your own bed and mow the lawn and wash the car.  And I 
really hope nobody gives you a brand new car when you are sixteen.  It will be good if at least one time you can see puppies 
born and your old dog put to sleep.  I hope you get a black eye fighting for something you believe in.  I hope you have to 
share a bedroom with your younger brother or sister.  And it’s all right if you have to draw a line down the middle of the 
room, but when he/she wants to crawl under the covers with you because he’s scared, I hope you let him.  When you want to 
see a movie and your little brother/sister wants to tag along, I hope you’ll let him/her.  I hope you have to walk uphill to 
school with your friends and that you live in a town where you can do it safely.  On rainy days when you have to catch a ride, 
I hope you don't ask your driver to drop you two blocks away so you  won’t be seen riding with someone as uncool as your 
Mom.  If you want a slingshot, I hope your Dad teaches you how to make one instead of buying one.  I hope you learn to dig 
in the dirt and read books.  When you  learn to use computers, I hope you also learn to add and subtract in your head.  I hope 
you get teased by your friends when you have your first crush on a boy/girl, and when you talk back to your mother that you 
learn what ivory soap tastes like.  May you skin your knee climbing a mountain, burn your hand on a stove and stick your 
tongue on a frozen flagpole.  I don’t care if you try a beer once, but I hope you don’t like it.   And if a friend offers you dope 
or a joint, I hope you realize he/she is not your friend.  I sure hope you make time to sit on a porch with your Grandma/
Grandpa and go fishing with your Uncle.  May you feel sorrow at a funeral and joy during the holidays.  I hope your mother 
punishes you when you throw a baseball through your neighbor’s window and that she hugs you and kisses you at Christmas 
time when you give her a plaster mold of your hand.  These things I wish for you - - - tough times and disappointment, hard 
work and happiness.  To me, it’s the only way to appreciate life.”        Suggestion:  show this to your kids and grandkids. 

Church Humor—A little boy was waiting for his mother to 
come out of the grocery store.  As he waited, he was ap-
proached by a man who asked, "Son, can you tell me where 
the post office is?"  The little boy replied, "Sure, just go 
straight down the street a couple of blocks and turn to your 
right." 
 The man thanked the boy kindly and said, "I'm the new 
pastor in town, and I'd like for you to come to church on Sun-
day. I'll show you how to get to Heaven."  The little boy re-
plied with a chuckle, "Awww, come on; you don't even know 
the way to the post office!"    from www.makeitclearnow.org  
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Net Worth of the Fort Novosel (Rucker) Chapter of MOAA as of 09/09/2024 is 
$28,849.39.  These funds are in one checking account, one savings account and one 
Money Market Account in the AllIn (FCU). 

Activities Since Last Report:    (08/12/24) Starting balance of;                   $27,889.23 

DEPOSITS  ACTION 
08/13/24 Hagler Heating (NL Sp $150./)  (Donation $500)                  $650.00 
08/21/24 AllIn Fcu/Houston Printing (Both NL Sp)               300.00 
08/31/24 MM Interest                       10.16 
       Deposits Total                       $960.16 

CHECKS:                EXPENDITURES: 
    NONE 
       Expenditures Total                   $00.00 
        Net Increase                          $960.16                  

      (08/12//24)  Current Total Balance of;            $28,849.39                                       
     All In checking                 $7,073.17 
     All In Savings                           $5.48 
     All In Money Market    $21,770.74 
     Reserve Total:   (Minus Rese);                        -$21,770.74 
     Life Membership          $7,090.00 
     MOAA reserve,              $14,680.74 
     Minus Savings:                                                    -$5.48 

*Usable Funds as of September 9, 2024 (Minus reserve/savings)                  $7,073.17 
No outstanding bills.  Scholarship Fund= $186.00. 

Board of  

Directors’  

Meeting 

Newsletter  

Input  

Suspense 

Bi-Monthly  

Meeting 

10-14-2024  10-19-2024 

11-11-2024 11-20-2024  

12-9-2024  12-21-2024 

Dinners will be on Saturdays at 1800.  

    

              2024 Officers &  

  Directors 
 

PRESIDENT 

Ron Kaita, 334-677-6734, 

ronald.kaita@twc.com  

VP For PROGRAMS 

Randy Godfrey,  912-312-6446,  

argodfrey58@gmail.com 

SECRETARY 

Carolyn Wooley, 334-400-4603, 

ckwooley@troycable.net 

TREASURER 

Loel Ewart, 334-774-0328, 

lewart@troycable.net 

MEMBERSHIP 

Othan Gilbert, 334-432-3433,   

ogilbert@troycable.net 

BANQUETS & ROWA REP 

Susanne Bailey,  931-237-1118, 

tsbailey6@aol.com 

PUBLIC AFFAIRS 

Randy Godfrey,  334-312-6446,  

argodfrey58@gmail.com 

LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS 

Ray Collins, 334-774-2101,  

hospitality@gmail.com 

CHAPLAIN/WEBMASTER 

Dennis Newton,  334-465-5079, 

drnewton@me.com 

SURVIVING SPOUSE  

AFFAIRS 

Faye Swinehart, 334-774-8817,  

jswinehart712@troycable.net 

ROTC/JROTC 

Ron Kaita, 334-677-6734, 

ronald.kaita@twc.com 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

Frank Estes, 334-797-9196,  

estesf@troycable.net 

RETIREE AFFAIRS 

Ray Collins, 334-774-2101,  

    TREASURER’S REPORT by LTC (Ret) Loel Ewart 

Guest Speaker—Shannon was born and raised in Enterprise, AL.  Graduated from 
Enterprise High School and Enterprise State Junior College.  She received her  
Bachelor’s degree in Business Administration from Troy University. 
 In 1995 she met her helicopter pilot husband CW4 (Ret) Robert E. Smith.  
After her college graduation they moved within the Army Aviation Blackhawk 
Community for the next 12 years.  In 2010, having three young children, the choice 
was made to retire in Enterprise.  We all love to have grandparents around for help. 
 Shannon’s work background is mortgage lending, however, when helping her 
husband file his Veteran’s Administration Disability Claim she found her passion.  After multiple 
discussions with Barry Moore (then State Representative), she decided to help others understand the 
process.  In 2021 she was hired by Congressman Moore to be a constituent advocate and field  
representative specializing in Veteran’s Affairs, Social Security, and Medicare. 
 Shannon’s husband, Robert is a contract worker on Ft. Novosel, and they have three children 
ages 21, 21, and 20.  They are members of Hillcrest Baptist Church and MOAA since 2010.  She is 
on the board of the Republican Women of Coffee County and the American Legion Auxiliary in 
Enterprise. 
 She can be reached at:  Shannon Poss Smith, 4370 Highway 51, New Brockton, AL 
36351,Shannon.p.smith2022@gmail.com, 334-494-2753. 
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Prepare Your Heirs:  5 

Tips for Passing on Re-

tirement Accounts  by Ra-

chel L. Sheedy 

 “One of the most critical 

steps:  having a conversation 

with your heirs…. You can 

share your values about money 

or your wishes for the legacy you 

want to leave and the financial 

security you want to pass on…. 

 “The rules for inheriting 

traditional and Roth individual 

retirement accounts (IRAs) are 

similar to the rules for inherit-

ing traditional and Roth 401(k) 

accounts…. 

 “1.  Naming beneficiaries 

is key…. You can name primary 

beneficiaries and contingent 

beneficiaries and decide how 

much of the percentage each 

beneficiary will get. Designating 

beneficiaries is a key step to en-

sure a retirement account can 

live beyond your lifetime. 

 “2. Retirement accounts 

pass outside the will…. Re-

tirement accounts actually pass 

outside the will to the named 

beneficiaries.  If the heirs 

named in your will are different 

than the ones named as benefi-

ciaries on your retirement ac-

counts, the retirement accounts 

will go to the listed account ben-

eficiaries…. 

 “3. Different types of 

heirs have different rules…. 

The Secure Act changed the 

rules for who could stretch out 

distributions from inherited re-

tirement accounts and for how long…. 

 “4. Surviving spouses have the most flexibility…. While sur-

viving spouses fall into the eligible designated beneficiary category, 

they actually have the most flexibility of any heir.  Spousal heirs can 

choose to take inherited retirement accounts as their own.  All the 

rules that apply to a retirement account owner would then apply…. 

 “5. Inheriting Roths offer an advantage…. After the Secure 

Act shortened the holding period for inherited retirement accounts for 

many nonspouse beneficiaries, Roth accounts became even more ap-

pealing.  An heir who inherits a Roth doesn’t inherit a tax bill.  Those 

who inherit large accounts that can no longer be distributed over a life-

time particularly could benefit from inheriting tax-free Roth ac-

counts….”  
   For more information, visit www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-

media/news-article 

REPORT:  Scammers Targeting TRICARE 

For Life Beneficiaries.  TRICARE For Life 

beneficiaries should be on the lookout for 

fake text messages claiming their health 

care benefit will expire, according to a re-

cent warning from the Defense Health 

Agency (DHA).  The DHA reminds benefi-

ciaries:  Don’t open links in unsolicited 

emails or texts, don’t reply to unsolicited 

texts, and don’t provide personal infor-

mation via these communications or to any 

unknown person.     

  from www.moaa.org/tflscams 
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Warrant Officer Awards 

 

 MOAA Fort Rucker Chapter's Past Presidents 

   at 9/13/2024 

1959 Henry A. Johnson Jr COL USA Deceased 

1960 Paul Miller LTC USA Deceased 

1961 Henry A Mooney LTC USAF  

1962 Thomas J Sabiston LTC USA Deceased 

1963 Thomas J Sabiston LTC USA Deceased 

1964 Jack Blohm LTC USA  

1965 Jack Blohm LTC USA  

1966 William H Smith LTC USA Deceased 

1967 Conway L. Ellers LTC USA Deceased 

1968 Edward McMaken COL USA Deceased 

1969 Herbert M Luckfield COL USA Deceased 

1970 Edward McMaken COL USA Deceased 

1971 William H Jenkins LTC USA Deceased 

1972 H Carroll Howard COL USA Deceased 

1973 Peter Venable LTC USAF Deceased 

1974 Samuel M Shaw LTC USA Deceased 

1975 Samuel M Shaw LTC USA Deceased 

1976 Samuel M Shaw LTC USA Deceased 

1977 Henry Davis CDR USN Deceased 

1978 Bill Monts LTC USA Deceased 

1979 Bill Monts LTC USA Deceased 

1980 Jack Stoutamire COL USA Deceased 

1981 William D Owens CPT USN Deceased 

1982 Glenn Dunlap COL USAF Deceased 

1983 Don McCabe LTC USA  

1984 Robert W Bailey COL USA Deceased 

1985 Robert W Bailey COL USA Deceased 

1986 Glenn Dunlap COL USAF Deceased 

1987 Bill Lockwood COL USA  

1988 Joseph Koehler COL USA Deceased 

1989 Richard Kenyon MG USA  

1990 Virgil L Danielson LTC USA Deceased 

1991 Virgil L Danielson LTC USA Deceased 

1992 Andrew J Miller COL USA Deceased 

1993 Clyde A Hennies BG USA  

1994 Ward Coleman LTC USA  

1995 Ward Coleman LTC USA  

1996 Stan Heath COL USA Deceased 

1997 Rod Wolfe BG USA  

1998 Charlie Webb COL USA  

1999 Dave Swank COL USA Deceased 

2000 John Anderson LTC USA Deceased 

2001 Bobby Holland LTC USA  

2002 Mike Abbott COL USA  

2003 Steve Bolton LTC USA  

2004 Steve Bolton LTC USA  

2005 Joe Rutkowski COL USA Deceased 

2006 Joe Rutkowski COL USA Deceased 

2007 Ray Collins LTC USA  

2008 Richard Fougeron CPT USA Deceased 

2008 Charlie Block COL USMC  

2009 Charlie Block COL USMC  

2010 Mike Abbott COL USA  

2011 Scott Larese  COL USA  

2012 Scott Larese  COL USA  

2013 Larry Turnage COL USA  

2014 Larry Turnage COL USA  

2015 Othan Gilbert LTC USA  

2016 Othan Gilbert LTC USA  

2017 Charlie Wigglesworth  CW5 USA  

2018 Charlie Wigglesworth  CW5 USA  

2019 Lisa Bailey MAJ USA  

2020 Lisa Bailey MAJ USA  

2021 Ron Kaita  CW5 USA  

2022 Ron Kaita  CW5 USA  

2023 Ron Kaita  CW5 USA  

2024 Ron Kaita  CW5 USA  

WORDS MATTER—I recently taught a Sunday School Class lesson that discussed 
the fact that words matter to God.  He keeps a record of our words.  Jesus said, "I tell 
you that on the day of judgment people will have to account for every careless word 
they speak" (Matthew 12:36).  I told the story about a black farmer who grew excel-
lent quality corn.  Every year he won the award for the best grown corn.  One year a 
newspaper reporter interviewed him and learned something interesting about how 
he grew it.  The reporter discovered that the farmer shared his seed corn with his 
neighbors.  “How can you afford to share your best seed corn with your neighbors 
when they are entering corn in competition with yours each year?” the reporter 
asked.  The farmer said, “Why sir, didn’t you know?  The wind picks up pollen from 
the ripening corn and swirls it from field to field.  If my neighbors grow inferior corn, 
cross-pollination will steadily degrade the quality of my corn.  If I am to grow good 
corn, I must help my neighbors grow good corn.” 
 So, it is with our lives.  Those who want to live meaningfully and well must 
help enrich the lives of others, for the value of a life is measured by the lives it 
touches.  And those who choose to be happy must help others find happiness, for 
the welfare of each is bound up with the welfare of all.  And so, it is with our words.  
They travel - - - on the wind - - - like pollen - - - like a virus.  They can either build up 
those around us by our words of encouragement, support, uplifting, promotion, and 
praise.  Those around us can then build up those around them.  Or, we can use 
words that humiliate, tear down, criticize, hurt, and destroy those around us.  If we 
do the former, judgment day might be a little easier for us.  If it’s the latter, we will be 
a cancer on the very fabric of our society.                     contributed by Frank Estes 
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MOAA, Ft. Rucker Chapter 

P.O. Box 620075 

Ft. Novosel, AL 36362-0075 

 

Return Service Requested 

MOAA Membership Application 
Fort Rucker Chapter 

Fort Rucker Chapter 

Military Officers Association of America (MOAA)  

PO Box 620075 

Fort Novosel, AL 36362-0075 

 

Enclosed is my check, in accordance with the schedule below, for membership in the Fort Rucker Chapter of the Military Officers 

Association of America (MOAA). 

Individual joining: 1 Dec – 28 Feb $12.00; 1 Mar – 31 May $9.00; 1 Jun – 31 August $6.00;  
Membership 1 Sep – 30 Nov $3.00. 

NAME:                           RANK:     
BRANCH OF SERVICE:     ADDRESS:     
CITY:    ZIP:     
DATE OF BIRTH:   PHONE:      

NAME:         
E-MAIL ADDRESS:        
 
NATIONAL MOAA MEMBERSHIP # _________________National Life Member?_________________   

Membership in the National MOAA is required for membership in our local Chapter. If you are a member of 
National and do not know your membership number so indicate and we will obtain it from National. 
 
Make checks payable to Fort Rucker Chapter MOAA Thank you for your support! 
Web address: www.FortRuckerMOAA.org  

http://www.FortRuckerMOAA.org/

